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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product withdrawal: 

LEVEL OF NOTIFICATION: Retail pharmacy 

SUPPLIER: Rising Pharmaceuticals 

Description Lot # Exp Date NDC UPC 
TIMOLOL MAL OPH .25% RIS 5ML 089A016 12/31/2020 64980051305 36498051305 
TIMOLOL MAL OPH .50% RIS 5ML@ 089A016 12/31/2020 64980051405 36498051405 

Rising Pharmaceuticals is withdrawing the above lot due to product complaint where the above 
product was found inside a carton pre-printed with the incorrect NDC of 64980051405 which is 
for a different product. This withdrawal is to the retail pharmacy level. Affected product started 
shipping June 2019. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


